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COMMISSIONERS SUPERINTENDENT

JOSEPH BARILE, CHAIRMAN PRISCILLA MATTON, M.S.

GREGORY D. DORRANCE
CHRISTINE A. FAGAN
HENRY R. VAILLANCOURT, MD MPH, FAAFP

Date: 4/11/2023

Attendance: Chair Joseph Barile, Commissioners Christine Fagan and Greg Dorrance in person; Commissioner Dr. Henry
Vaillancourt via conference call; Superintendent Priscilla Matton and Entomologist Todd Duval in person.

Chair Barile called the meeting to order at 7:00am with Roll Call: Joe Barile, present Christine Fagan, present: Greg
Dorrance, present: Dr. Henry Vaillancourt, present.

MINUTES:
MOTION made by Greg Dorrance to accept the minutes of the March 7, 2023 meeting. Seconded: Henry Vaillancourt.
No further discussion, motion passes via roll call unanimously, 4-0.

EMPLOYEE REVIEW:
Superintendent Matton provided documents for review and comment. Discussion will continue at future meetings.

ELECTRIC VEHICLES CHARGING STATIONS:

Superintendent Matton provided an update on the process of requesting grant funding from National Grid or the state for
installation of EV charging stations. The property owner can use a license electrician to increase service to the building
including adding additional 40amp service. Superintendent Matton provided suggested equipment for overhead charging
plugs to prevent permanent charging fixtures in the open concept garage. ’

MOTION made by Henry Vaillancourt to begin infrastructure electrical wiring with property owner for interior
chargers. Seconded: Greg Dorrance. No further discussion, motion passes via roll call unanimously, 4-0. ’

SPRING AERIAL LARVICIDE UPDATE:

Entomologist Duval stated the spring aerial larvicide is scheduled to start this week using Plymouth County’s airplane.
The Cq. perturbans application by helicopter to the cattail marsh in Easton is planned for end of the month. Field technicians
are using the new FieldSeeker larvicide program however there are significant offline issues. Mr. Duval and Superintendent
Matton scheduled two outreach programs in Norton and New Bedford.

NEW BUSINESS:
SRMCB meeting Thursday April 13,2023 at 11:30am.



NEXT MEETING: Thursday May 11, 2023 at Project Headquarters at 7:00am

ADJOURN:
There being no further business to discuss, Christine Fagan made a MOTION to adjou

Seconded: Greg Dorrance. No further discussion, motion passes unanimously via roll call, 4-0.

rn the meeting at 8:04am.

Christine Fagan



